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Good afternoon and welcome to our February newsletter.  I hope that you and your family 
had an enjoyable half term break! 
 
Our core value for this month is ‘Being Independent’. During my assembly before half term 
we focused on what is meant by being independent, and on Monday, we discussed how 
we could become independent and resilient learners. 
 
On Friday 2nd February, the school thoroughly enjoyed 6 Beech’s sharing assembly. The 
children shared examples of their informal letters and non-chronological reports they had 
written based on the ‘Holes’ book they have been reading.  Finally, they demonstrated the 
rather energetic Zumba dance a group had created in PE, showing the skills they had 
been developing from this dance style!! Well done 6 Beech!!  
 
Today, we were treated to 4 Cedar’s sharing assembly.  It was evident that the children 
have been working very hard.  They showcased their chocolate sonnets, fantastic artwork 
of Hampton Court Palace and the War of the Roses, the Solids, Liquids and Gases 
Science show and of course their amazing dancing.  Well done 4 Cedar, I am very proud 
of you! 
 
On the last day of half term we welcomed our grandparents to the school for our 
traditional heart-warming Grandparents’ Day. The children were truly amazing. It was so 
pleasing to see so many of the grandparents smiling as they were leaving and saying how 
proud they were of their grandchildren. One grandparent said it was well worth the 100-
mile trip!  A tradition that must continue at Emmbrook Junior.  My thanks to all the staff 
and children for making this such a memorable event. 
 
There is excitement all around the school this afternoon as the children are really looking 
forward to tonight’s disco!  These great events do not occur without the hard work and 
dedication of our PTA.  Thank you. 
 
The month ahead is going to be busy and I know that we are all looking forward to World 
Book Day, our Spring Information Evening, World Kidney Day, Sports Relief, 5 Maple’s, 3 
Larch’s, 4 Elm’s and 5 Pine’s Sharing assemblies and of course Parents’ Evening! 
 
I look forward to seeing you tonight and I hope you all have a brilliant weekend. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Mr Rob Fenton 
Head Teacher      
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ATTENDANCE FIGURES by Mrs Perkins 
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CURRICULUM NEWS by Mr Theobald 
 
Year 3 have welcomed their new classmates this month, with 
the arrival of the aquarium and its new inhabitants. They have 
been learning about how to keep the fish healthy and happy, 
and are now comparing this with how to keep themselves 
healthy by studying human nutrition. In maths they have 
talked about (and pretended to spend!) money and are now 
working with statistics. The children are creating tables and 
graphs in both maths and ICT lessons, asking questions and 
interpreting data. They had great fun writing some fantastic Viking-style poetry in the form of 
Kennings, and are now moving to writing the opening chapter to a historical story.  

 
This month the children in year 4 have been writing newspaper reports 
using the well known fairy tale Little Red Riding Hood, to draw their ideas 
from. In maths the children have been learning to multiply and divide two 
digit and three digit numbers by a one digit number, by using or drawing 
counters as a practical or visual method. The children have benefitted from 
working in this way as these approaches have presented new challenges 
for them. In topic the children have learned many facts about Henry VIII’s 
warship, the Mary Rose, that sank in the Solent and have collaborated in 
groups to build the model using recycled materials. They have also learned 
about his famous palace at Hampton Court and created some detailed art 
work.   

 
In English, year 5 finished their alien invasion narratives. 
Their space themed topic has taken them to Frank Cottrell 
Boyce’s novel Cosmic. It is inspiring their writing and proving 
to be a funny and delightful stimulus. They are enjoying the 
new Book-Talk style of guided reading and are producing 
some advanced and articulate responses to the books that 
they are reading. In maths, they have been focusing on 
developing their numbers skills and moved into investigating 
fractions. They’re learning how to order and simplify them 
and how to add and subtract fractions using the bar model 
to help. Indoor PE has been fun, they are learning to dance 
to the Men in Black song: it’s fun, fast and ferocious! 

 
In year 6 we have been continuing to use Holes as the main stimuli 
for their writing in English. The children created a non-chronological 
report based on the fictional Yellow Spotted Lizard and are now 
creating diaries for characters in the story. This is allowing the 
children to explore keys skills such as emotive language and 
informal styles of writing. In maths we have started exploring algebra 
and how we can find missing numbers in different equations. Year 6 
continue with their Bean To Bar topic and have explored the 
importance of importing and exporting goods in South America and 
how this process effects the cocoa bean. They are now moving onto 

looking at the rainforest and geographic features around this and will be starting an art 
project based around Henri Rousseau. 
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CAUGHT DOING THE RIGHT THING by Mrs Freeman 
 
Well done to all of the children who received a ‘Caught Doing The Right Thing’ 
voucher this month: 
 
Hummingbirds:  
 
Nivetha Manikandan x2, Nadia Drury, Adam Rustom x3, Jack Parry, Albert Rees-
Waite, Jasmine Jasper x2, Chloe Huskinson x2, Sonny Jones, Jack Tucker, Kacey 
Howells, Lauren Nimmey, Hannah Needham, George Cresswell, Ben Preston x3, 
Nadia Drury, Molly Hennessy, Maisie Dowse, Sophie Dowse x2, Tristen-Pierre Ryan, 
Lazure Francis, Oliver Yardley, Abraham Galaba x2, Frankie Dayani.     
 
 
Redstarts:  
 
Lillian Barber x2, Sophie Doyle x2, Lorenzo Di Costanzo, Katie Gee x2, Tamia 
Yeomans-Mwellie, Vian Furtado x2, Ellie Thomson, Amy Gane x2, Harry McAllister 
x2, Olivia Froggatt, Oskar Vieten x3, Elena Di-Costanzo, Eva Godwin, Irha Asher, 
Audrey Idris x2, Daniel Visgandis, Ellie Thomson, Beth Walgate, George Graham, 
Sofia Godwin, Ben Sprackling, Ryan Doyle.  
 
 
Golden Eagles:  
 
Jake Marsh x2, Nedas Baltramaitis, Florence Grundy-Kelly x2, Troy Dolton x2,         
Yammen El-Khateeb, James Foote x3, Oliver O’Connor, Rhys Sansom, James 
Nash, Lois Lenihan, Evan Saynor, Max Woodhead, Taiya Smith, Ethan Undrell x2, 
Ellis Fletcher, Max Woodhead, Lucy Hall, Aneta Fojta. 
 
 
Kingfishers:  
 
Megan Mansfield x2, Philip Zimnowodzki, Phelix Manning, Aine Ballantine, April 
Ward, Isabelle Shaw x2, Adam Steliaros x2, William Bloomfield, Emmanuel 
Uwannah, Rosa Wastell, Daniel Evans, Henry Nash, Sophie Grove, Robbie Dhaliwal, 
Nicole Hambleton, Sophie McCulloch.     
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SPORTS NEWS by Mr Fisher 
 
Half term has been and gone and we are now in to the busy period of the term. Going 
forward we have several rugby tournaments, two football tournaments, two league football 
matches and two cross country races. All to be played in 6 weeks! 
  
 
Before we broke up for half term our school football team managed to 
play two league games against Finchampstead C of E and Colleton 
Primary. In our first game against Finchampstead we won 8 – 1! Mr 
Theobald said we played some lovely passing football and each child 
played brilliantly. Lewis Taylor scored a hat trick for the first time and was 
supported by Callum Ahmed (2), Archie Hedge, Liam Gash and Sonny 
Jones. 

  
 
Our second game was against Colleton, this game was a 
challenge for the boys as Colleton were a very good side. Some 
of the football our children played was of a very good standard 
and lovely to watch, however we came out losing the game 2 - 0, 
though Emmbrook certainly deserved more. Some brilliant saves 
by both keepers made the game very tight with some last ditch 
defending by Colleton helping them keep a clean sheet. We have 
2 more games left of the league season to go, both to be played 
at home in the coming weeks. 
  
 

During this week we participated in a cross country race at 
Reddam House, took part in a football tournament at the 
Madjeski Stadium and we started the next round of tag rugby 
tournaments, held at Beechwood Primary. Look out for the 
next newsletter, as there will be plenty of results!�
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PARENT VIEW QUESTIONNAIRE JANUARY 2018 -  summary o f findings and actions 
to be taken. 
 
From the 22nd January to 2nd February, we asked for feedback from parents on the following 
two statements – ‘My child receives appropriate homework for their age’ and ‘I receive 
valuable information from the school about my child’s progress’, from the Ofsted Parent View 
Questionnaire. We received 20 responses and these have given us a very useful insight into 
the parental views on these areas, for which we are very grateful.  
 
My child receives appropriate homework for their age 
 
50% of the parents who responded felt that the right amount is set, whilst 35% said there is 
too little homework and 15% too much.  
 
Below are some of the comments made regarding this statement: 
 

- My daughter could cope with more homework in Maths. I would like to see spelling 
part of homework. At times my daughter requires a lot of help with complex and 
ambiguous comprehension. 

- My daughter is achieving at a high standard, however she is not being challenged. 
- 30 mins Mon to Thurs. Maths practice every night! 
- We would like 30 mins every day. 
- I do now feel my children receives the appropriate amount of homework for their age. 

Last year, with more homework weekends, it became a battle to get it all done. This 
year the slight reduction has meant that they do their homework without such a battle.  

- School set a manageable amount of homework. I think they could still benefit from 
spelling tests in year 6. 

- Why did Reading Reward cease? 
- I think it’s about right. I like the topic based grids: they offer scope for more 

independent, varied and in depth investigation. Comprehensions monotonous. 
- I would prefer my children to receive less homework but I understand the pressures 

of the curriculum. The boys are excited about topic grid work. 
- Sometimes My Maths tasks appear new rather than repetition of school work. 
- The correct amount of homework is given to year 4 pupils. 
- Overall I think that the amount of homework is at the right level. The on-line Maths is 

an excellent choice. English homework has been somewhat challenging although 
somewhat repetitive. Our son found the grid homework enjoyable. 

 
I receive valuable information from the school about my child’s progress 
 
50% of parents who responded indicated that they were satisfied with the arrangements for 
parents evening and the information provided by staff and 50% did not.  
 
Those who were satisfied said -   
 

- If a report was not clear or needed further explanation then they are able to contact 
the teacher for clarification. 

- Consulting the teacher when necessary at pickup time and ‘Meet the Teacher’ 
evening is useful. 
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- Talking to a teacher at ‘Meet the teacher’ evening is helpful. 
- Speaking to a teacher is generally easy. 
- The teacher gave good feedback. 
- School is approachable if I have any concerns. 
- The parents evening reports are sufficient. I know I can contact my daughter’s teacher 

if I require more information and I am pleased that it is easy to speak to a teacher 
generally. 

- I do feel reassured that I can approach the teachers with any specific concerns 
- Teachers are friendly, accessible and communicative. 
- Very much so. If I ask for additional information, it is given. The evenings (SATS etc.) 

help parents to support children and Parents Evening system works well. 
- The communication on general topics from the Head is excellent. 
 

Those who were not satisfied and gave reasons, said that: 
 

- Insufficient detail was given at Parents’ Evening such that further meetings had to be 
arranged. 

- Feedback on social issues is needed rather than just pure education, but I can see or 
email teachers if I have specific questions. 

- The report is too vague because, for example, ‘meeting expectations’ covers such a 
wide range of abilities. Meeting with the teacher is so valuable but the short discussion 
time does not allow sufficient detail. 

- Feedback is only over 3 broad areas and too generic without indicating ‘how I can help 
my child to improve’. 

- More detail is required about levels of attainment and attitude towards learning. 
- Comparative and detailed information is needed about progress more than once a 

year. 
- Progress is only received at Parents Evening. Any reports that come home tend to 

seem very generic, but I do feel that my son’s teachers are doing a wonderful job this 
year and he does seem very happy at school. 

- At parents’ evening we had to probe for answers on our son’s performance in class.  
 
What next? 
 
The comments that have been received have been extremely valuable in helping us identify 
ways forward in these areas.  
 
From the homework feedback, it is clear that the Topic Grid homework is well received and 
the children are motivated and enjoy completing these tasks. We will be looking at how we 
can ensure that children have these same positive attitudes towards other homework that is 
set.  
 
From the responses received about the second statement, it is evident that more consistency 
is needed in the way the school provides valuable feedback on progress. The Senior 
Leadership Team will be addressing this in the near future and we hope you will see an 
improvement in this area.  
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GRANDPARENTS’ DAY 
 
On Friday 9th February, we were lucky enough to be joined in 
school by our children’s wonderful grandparents. 
 
They had a fantastic time watching the children perform and 
then being taken to view their work in the classrooms. 
 
We love Grandparents’ Day and really do appreciate the effort 
they make to join us each year. 
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REMINDERS 
 
Year 4 to Ufton Court - 27th Feb 
 
Year 5 to Science 
Museum - 28th Feb 
 
World Book Day - 1st Mar 
(Children to dress as 
book character) 
 
5 Maple Sharing Assembly 
(9.00am) - 2nd Mar 
 
Spring Term Information 
Evening (7.30pm) - 5th Mar 
 
World Kidney Day - 8th Mar 
(Non-uniform Day) 
 
Spring Term Information 
Afternoon (2pm) - 8th Mar 
 
3 Larch Sharing Assembly 
(9.00am) - 9th Mar 
 
Year 6 Easter Experience  
at Wokingham Baptist 
Church - 14th Mar 
 
Science Day - 15th Mar 
 
4 Elm Sharing Assembly 
(9.00am) - 16th Mar 
 
Clubs Finish - w/c 19th 

Mar 
 

LETTERS SENT THIS MONTH 
 

26th Jan - Grandparents’ 
Day 

 
8th Feb - Secure Emails 
 
21st Feb - Spring Term 

Information 
Evening 

 
21st Feb - World Book Day 
 
21st Feb - World Kidney Day 

(Non Uniform 
Day) 

REMINDERS cont. 
 
Sport Relief Day - 20th Mar 
 
5 Pine Sharing Assembly 
(9.00am) - 23rd Mar 
 
Parents’ Evening - 27th Mar 
(5pm to 8pm) 
 
Parents’ Evening - 28th Mar 
(3.30pm to 6pm) 
  
Last Day of Term - 29th Mar 
(School Closes at 2pm) 
 
School Re-opens - 16th Apr 
 
 


